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Our Lady of the Angels Seminary, near Albany, New York, was host for the 
33d General Meeting of the CBA, held from Monday, August 31, to Thursday, 
September 3, 1970. Beginning with an evening session on Monday, Rev. Jerome 
Quinn, Vice-President of the CBA, first introduced the Rector of our host 
seminary, Rev. George Regan, who welcomed us warmly. For the many CBA 
members who had become accustomed to having the general session called to 
order by Rev. Louis F. Hartman, C.SS.R., an absence was already felt. For 
Fr. Hartman passed away suddenly in Washington, D.C., on August 22. Because 
but a short time had passed since his death, many CBA members learned of 
Fr. Hartman's death only now, as our session came to order. Fr. Quinn requested 
a moment of silence and prayer in honor of Fr. Hartman; then the meeting 
proceeded to the work which Fr. Hartman himself loved so dearly. 

The presidential address, "The Languages of Palestine in the First Century, 
A.D." was delivered by Joseph A. Fitzmyer, S.J., of the University of Chicago. 
It surveyed the literary and epigraphic material for the use of Latin, Greek, 
Aramaic, and Hebrew in the first century and up to the Bar Cochba revolt. The 
full text of Fr. Fitzmyer's presentation is found in this issue of the CBQ.

Sessions on Tuesday, September 1 

Fr. Mitchell Dahood, S.J., was the principal concelebrant and the homilist of 
the morning liturgy. 

A selection of continuing seminars was included again in this year's program 
schedule and, as in the past, they proved to be a popular study form within the 
General Meeting. The continuing seminars were held on Tuesday, Wednesday, 
and Thursday mornings, from 9 :00 to 10 :45 A.M., with brief coffee break in­
cluded. Seminar leaders and their respective topics were the following: Mitchell 
Dahood: "The Impact of Ugaritic on Translating the Book of Job: An Assess­
ment of the Job Translation in the New English Bible"; Richard Dillon: "The 
Discourse Chapters in St. John's Gospel"; Joseph Jensen: "Relationship of Wis­
dom to Other Biblical Traditions"; Leo LaBerge: "The Formation of the Book 
of Isaiah"; Roger Lapointe: "Linguistic Application of Sitz im Leben"; Jerome 
Quinn: "Problems in the Pastorals, II-A Continuation"; Kent Richards: "Form 
Criticism and the Interpretation of the Old Testament"; William Thompson : 
"The Composition of Matthew 8-9"; and Richard Zehnle: "Variety in Early 
Christianity." 

This morning's general session consisted of a paper by Dennis McCarthy, S.J., 
"The Theology of Leadership in Jos 2-10." The Book of Joshua has usually been 
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